
U.S. DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
FEDERAL AVIATION ADMINISTRATION

NORTHWEST MOUNTAIN REGION

AIRPORT IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM 

MODIFICATION OF AIRPORT DESIGN STANDARDS
AGIS INPUT FORM
	BACKGROUND

	 AIRPORT:

     
	 LOCATION (CITY/STATE): 

     
	LOC ID: 

     

	EFFECTED RUNWAY/TAXIWAY: 

     
	5. APPROACH (EACH RUNWAY):

 FORMCHECKBOX 
  PIR

 FORMCHECKBOX 
  NPI

 FORMCHECKBOX 
  VISUAL
	6. AIRPORT REF. CODE (ARC): 

     

	7. DESIGN AIRCRAFT (EACH RUNWAY/TAXIWAY):

     

	AIP GRANT NUMBER:      
PFC NUMBER:      

	MODIFICATION OF STANDARDS

	 TITLE OF STANDARD BEING MODIFIED (CITE REFERENCE DOCUMENT):  

AC NUMBER: 150/5370-10H
CHAPTER: D-751
PARAGRAPH: 2.7
PAGE NUMBER:      


	1. STANDARD/REQUIREMENT: 

751-2.7 Steps.  The steps or ladder bars shall be gray or malleable cast iron or galvanized steel. The steps shall be the size, length, and shape shown on the plans and those steps that are not galvanized shall be given a coat of asphalt paint, when directed.



	2. PROPOSED: 

Replace this section as follows:

751-2.7 Steps. Material shall be plastic with reinforcing bar, a minimum ½” Grade 60, meeting requirements of ASTM A615 encapsulated with injection molded copolymer polypropylene with serrated surfaces 


	3. EXPLAIN WHY STANDARD CANNOT BE MET (FAA ORDER 5300.1E): 

AC 150 5300-13A states that the design of storm drainage systems must meet local requirements and address storm water quality issues in accordance with state and local permits.  Clean Water Services, the local jurisdiction for stormwater conveyance and runoff treatment and control, requires manhole steps as specified in Section 8.02.1.h above as part of their 2019 Design and Construction Standards. In order to meet this standard, the standard FAA specification needs to be modified to delete the reference to cast iron and add the reference to a reinforced plastic step. 


	4. DISCUSS VIABLE ALTERNATIVES (FAA ORDER 5300.1E): 

The standard FAA specification allows for both galvanized steel and cast iron. However, galvanized steel and polypropylene plastic are the only manhole steps allowed according to Clean Water Services’ Design and Construction Standards – Chapter 8 -Technical Specifications for Conveyance Systems - Section 8.02.1.h and Standard Drawing NO. 100 – Manhole Step (attached for reference).

	5. EXPLAIN WHY MODIIFICAITON IS NECESSARY TO CONFORM TO LOCAL LAWS AND REGULATIONS (IF NECESSARY): 

     

	6. STATE WHY MODIFICATION WOULD PROVIDE ACCEPTABLE LEVEL OF SAFETY, ECONOMY, DURABILITY, AND WORKMANSHIP (FAA ORDER 5300.1E): 

Clean Water Services requires the use of a polypropylene plastic step for manhole access safety and corrosion resistance.
The polypropylene plastic step provides the same strength and improved durability over both the galvanized steel and cast iron options. 

The polypropylene plastic step is readily available due to being the local requirement for the Hillsboro area and is expected to cost less than the galvanized steel or cast iron options.



	7. EXPLAIN ANY SPECIAL OPERATIONAL PROCEDURES AND/OR RESTRICTIONS NECESSARY TO ACCOMMODATE MODIFICATION OF STANDARD:

     

	INCLUDE COPY OF DOCUMENT BEING MODIFIED IN TRACK CHANGE MODE
ATTACH ADDITIONAL SHEETS AS NECESSARY – INCLUDE SKETCH/PLAN



